Gleaner - 1990-12-12

Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

CLOAKE - At 9:57 p.m., December 4th, the day of the Valley's first snowstorm of 1990, a tiny dark haired sprite entered into the world and into our hearts. His monmy Rosa Owczar and his daddy Lee are overjoyed and awed that the Lord saw fit to give them the gift of a wee Christmas angel their first born son. Welcome home Weslie, from Grandma and Grandpa Cloake.

FEENY - Brian and Trudy (née Arthur) are proud to announce the arrival of their daughter Karyn Alicia, 8 lbs. 2 oz. on December 4th, 1990, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Lovable little sister for Kirk and Kaylic. Proud grandparents are Willis and Rhoda Arthur and John and Eileen Feeny.

REID - Dave and Lori (née Egan) of Toronto, Ontario are pleased to announce the arrival of Daniel Francis on December 3rd, 1990 (7 lbs. 12 oz). This makes proud grandparents of Hugh and Elinor Reid and Joanne and Bruce Paterson.

IN MEMORIAM

TREMBLAY, Marcel Leon - In loving memory of a dear husband, father and grand-father, who passed away, December 13th, 1989.

He never failed to do his best.

his heart was true and tender.

He lived his life for those he loved.

and those he loved remember

Sadly missed by his loving wife Sylvia, his children: Richard, Gary (Bonnie), and grandson Stephane. DIED

GASKELL, Allan - At the Royal Victoria Hospital on Tuesday, December 4, 1990, Allan Gaskell aged fifty-eight years of Howick. Beloved husband of Lucille Haney Scott, Stepfather of Susan (Philip Smith) and Joan (Pierre Glendenning). Dear brother of Lawrence, Ramona, Myrna, Malcolm, Bill, the late Raymond and the late Rolo. Also survived by many nieces and nephews. Funeral service from the Chapel on Friday, December 7 at 2 p.m. Interment Mount Royal Cemetery.

GREEN, Lillian Elizabeth (née Hansen) - Peacefully in her sleep at her residence on December 5th, 1990, age 71. Survived by her children Marielle, Joy and Barry and her sister Pearl. A private memorial service was held on December 7th from the chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc. Ormstown.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank relatives, friends and neighbours, for cards, visits and get well wishes, while I was a patient at Ste-Mary's Hospital in Montreal. It was very much appreciated.

Norval Blair

The family of the late Dora McGibbon wish to thank all who expressed their sympathy and a special thanks to the doctors and nurses of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the excellent care given to her there.

I would like to thank Dr. Thompson, nurses and staff on the second floor and recovery room of Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received during my stay. I also would like to thank all my family and friends for the lovely gifts, cards, and visits. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

Marion MacMillan

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Mr. Emile Beauchamp wish to express their heartfelt appreciation and gratitude to family and friends for their kind expression of sympathy including masses, cards, donations, visitations, and attendance at the funeral service. Please accept this as our personal thank you.

Alma and Ghislain Beauchamp

I wish to thank my family, friends and neighbours, for all their visits, gifts and cards while I was a patient at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Thanks also to the doctors and nurses for their concern and care. Sincerely Thelma Hughes

Thanks for the care of George Simpson on the second floor, and now on the third floor for his continuing care there as a patient. From George, Iris and the Simpson family.

Happy New Year to the nursing staff and doctors at the Barrie Memorial Hospital,

I would like to thank Dr. Brissette, Dr. Lei Calvin, Dr. Thompson and the nurses and staff of the third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for their kindness and excellent care while I was a pa-

tient there. Also to my good friends, for their visits and good wishes. Elizabeth Daoust

I would like to thank Dr. Blonde and the entire staff of the 3rd floor of the Barric Memorial Hospital for their excellent care while I was a patient there for eleven months. Their kindnesses and helpfulness was much appreciated.

George Bergeron

Valleyfield

by Elsie Melanson 373-7207

Sympathy

The Valleyfield Community was greatly saddened by the sudden death of Armand Levasseur on Sunday, Nov. 25 at his home in Valleyfield at the age of 72 years.

Deepest sympathy is extended to his beloved wife, Patricia (nee Watts), their children and families; Lorraine, of Quebec City; Lynne. of Les Cedres; Mario of Dorion; Gary of Halifax; and Michael of Valleyfield also their six grandchildren and Armand's brothers, sisters, nieces and nephews.

CARD OF THANKS

MOUNTAIN

Words cannot express how pleased we were to have all of our Hemmingford friends help celebrate our 25th Wedding Anniversary on November 16th at L'Hermines. Your gift will always be treasured. A special thanks to Charlie Morgan for the video and music, and to Fleurette Desmarteaux and Brian Magennis for your hours of time spent organizing. We thoroughly enjoyed ourselves and hope all of you did too. Thanks again.

David and Lenora